
TOWN OF BERLIN
Parks and Recreation Commission

230 Kensington Road • Berlin, CT 06037

Thursday, November 9, 2023
6:00 p.m.

238 Kensington Road, Berlin, CT 06023
MEETING

ATTENDANCE:
Commissioners Present: Donna Bovee- Chairwoman, Greg Starr, Lucas Van Zandt, Tony
Butrimas, Joe Pulcini via Zoom

Commissioners Absent: Don Delaquilla

Staff Present:
Jen Ochoa, Director of Community, Recreation and Park Services
Debbie Dennis, Superintendent of Recreation
Steve Wood, Superintendent of Parks & Grounds

Chairwoman Donna Bovee called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

1. Audience of Citizens
No Audience of Citizens.

2. Approval of Minutes October 12, 2023
Commissioner Starr moved to approve the October 12, 2023 meeting minutes.
Seconded by Commissioner Butrimas
Those voting in favor: Chairwoman Donna Bovee, Commissioner Greg Starr,
Commissioner Lucas Van Zandt, Commissioner Joe Pulcini, Commissioner Tony
Butrimas
Vote being: 5-0 (MOTION CARRIED)

3. Consent Agenda
a. Request acceptance of the 2024 and January 2025 meeting dates of the Parks and

Recreation Commission as presented.

Commissioner Butrimas motion to approve item a.
Seconded by Commissioner Van Zandt
Vote being: 4-0 (MOTION CARRIED)

4. Parks and Recreation
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a. Monthly Report, Superintendent of Recreation Debbie Dennis, stated they are trying
to get one more coach for another basketball season ahead. Coaches can draft their
teams and it works well. Trunk or Treat was awesome at the Community Center.
There was a good turn out and everything went great.

b. Fee Schedule Discussion, Jen Ochoa Director of Community, Recreation and Park
Services, stated they raised fees where necessary. We have raised the grounds rates
and custodial rates because of union contracts. Lights we raised on each as well. We
have a new proposed fee for picnic pavilion rental. Big events are being held at the
pavilions and we have missed rentals due to the messes and trash left afterwards. We
can put the cost of the grounds worker onto the ones who rent the facility. We can put
fee’s when it is 50 people or more or 100 people or more. If alcohol is involved then
maybe they can charge for that as well. If a party needs an alcohol permit then they
will need to pay for the grounds worker.

5. Parks & Grounds
a. Monthly Report, Steve Wood, Superintendent of Parks & Grounds, had the grounds

department do the entire project in-house, minus complications in the process, we did
it for 6k instead of what was quoted by other companies. We had to wait for a trail to
dry out and we cleaned up the mud, barricades, and area today. The guys did an
awesome job and saved the town 35k.

Someone went onto tennis courts and vandalized them. They repaired it but you can still
see it. They drew obscenities and pictures at playgrounds as well. Everything was
replaced by the next day, but finalized their fix today. Supposedly the police have caught
the people who vandalized.

b. Zipadelli Field Usage, Jen Ochoa Director of Community, Recreation and Park
Services, stated that in fall the field is open to Berlin Little League Juniors Division
and American Legion. They alternated days of practice and received a lot of usage
which created wear and tear of the field. There are alternative fields they can utilize
instead of Zipadelli Field. Spent $2700 on a pitching platform for the pitcher to stand
on. Both groups have cooperated in the past with moving the fields. Policy can be
changed to adjust the usage of this field.

c. State of CT Grant Update, Jen Ochoa Director of Community, Recreation and Park
Services, stated Fields look awesome. They came out really good. Biscoglio looks
awesome as well, it is still not open. Tomorrow they are paving the walkway, then
next week gates should be coming. We did it on budget but we were able to get
alternates on budget as well, such as the letter “B”. Donna stated we should do an
unveiling of sorts. A grand opening of these areas that invites the Mayor, the press,
Joe Aresimowicz, etc.
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Discussion about October Meeting. Chairwoman Bovee requests a motion to
recommend to the Town Council to close Demore, Dinda, Bittner Jr. Memorial Pool, do a
feasibility study looking at the entire area, to determine the upgrades needed and research
the splash pad.

Commissioner Butrimas motion to recommend to the Town Council to close
Demore, Dinda, Bittner Jr. Memorial Pool, do a feasibility study looking at the entire
area, to determine the upgrades needed and research the splash pad.
Seconded by Commissioner Van Zandt
Vote being: 4-0 (MOTION CARRIED)

6. Adjournment
Commissioner Starr motioned to adjourn at 7:18 pm.
Seconded by Commissioner Van Zandt
Those voting in favor: Chairwoman Donna Bovee, Commissioner Greg Starr,
Commissioner Joe Pulcini, Commissioner Lucas Van Zandt, Commissioner Tony
Butrimas
Vote being: 5-0 (MOTION CARRIED)

Submitted by,
Tiffany Trowbridge-Bernard
Recording Secretary
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